
SPPP Form 4 – Public Education and Outreach 
All records must be available upon request by NJDEP. 

1. Describe how public education and outreach events are advertised.  Include specific websites
and/or physical locations where materials are available.

2. Describe how businesses and the general public within the municipality are educated about the
hazards associated with illicit connections and improper disposal of waste.

3. Indicate where public education and outreach records are maintained.


	2 Describe how businesses and the general public within the municipality are educated about the hazards associated with illicit connections and improper disposal of waste: The DEP brochure "Pet Waste Pollutes Clean Waters" is distributed at the Township of Wyckoff’s Rabies Clinic in January 2020. 
In April 2020, the Township of Wyckoff's annual Spring Newsletter includes the DEP's brochures on "Solutions to Stormwater Pollution" and "Pet Waste Pollutes Our Waters."  This newsletter is mailed to all residents and businesses.  It is also distributed to all Town Hall employees.  Extra copies are available at the municipal building, Recycling Center and our Library.  The DEP's brochures are posted on the Clerk's, Recycling and Board of Health's bulletin boards visible to all residents and employees.
The Township of Wyckoff's anti-litter event (Team Up To Tidy Up) was scheduled for April 25, 2020 but due to COVID it was cancelled.  This event is organized by the Environmental Commission.  The DEP's brochures are distributed along with the DEP's "How To Be A Clean Water Ranger Booklet" and "Clean Water Rangers Coloring Book" for the children.  The Township of Wyckoff supplies logo t-shirts and gloves to the participates.  The BCUA provides pencils, rulers and magnets.
The Township of Wyckoff’s Shredding Event is held this year in September 18, 2020.  This event the DEP's brochures are distributed along with the DEP's "How To Be A Clean Water Ranger Booklet" and "Clean Water Rangers Coloring Book" for the children.  Also the DEP brochure "Pet Waste Pollutes Clean Waters" is distributed to all residents. 
The Township of Wyckoff's Fishing Derby event was scheduled for June 6, 2020 but due to COVID it was cancelled.  This event publicizes the value of ponds and the prevention of non-point source pollution.  The DEP's brochures are distributed along with the DEP's "How To Be A Clean Water Ranger Booklet" and "Clean Water Rangers Coloring Book" for children.  
In September 2020, the Township of Wyckoff’s annual Fall Newsletter includes the process of leaf collection preventing leaves and debris on roadways from entering the storm sewers, which lead to our public water ways.
On October 3, 2020, the Township of Wyckoff conducted a second cleanup day.  This gives the Township another opportunity to have the community participate in another cleanup and raising awareness on litter and keeping our lakes, streams and rivers clean.  
The Municipal Clerk's office is distributing the DEP brochure "Pet Waste Pollutes Clean Waters" to all residents that come in to license their pet.  They will also mail this brochure with the renewal license reminders at the end of November 2020. 

The Township of Wyckoff has updated their website (www.wyckoff-nj.com)  to include a Stormwater Management link that provides the DEP's brochures that are downloadable and available 24/7.  We also provide monthly public service announcements on stormwater management to our local newspaper that are mailed weekly to all residents and businesses and all of our social media outlets such as Facebook, Twitter and Instagram.
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The Township of Wyckoff has updated their website (www.wyckoff-nj.com)  to include a Stormwater Management link that provides the DEP's brochures that are downloadable and available 24/7.  We also provide monthly public service announcements on stormwater management to our local newspaper that are mailed weekly to all residents and businesses and all of our social media outlets such as Facebook, Twitter and Instagram.

	3 Indicate where public education and outreach records are maintained: They are maintained in the clerk's office at Town Hall.


